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MEETINGS 

The Committee has been advised from the land lord that as from the 1st September 2020 the club rooms 
can hold 50 people in a meeting under a Covid-19 safe plan as per Cafes and Restaurants (See 
instructions Below). With this new information in mind it was decided to go ahead with the September 
General meeting from 7pm to 8.30pm and the AGM from 8.30pm until 9.30pm in an effort to get back to 
“normality” as soon as we can. HOWEVER this is subject to change if the Covid-19 situation worsens. We 
will send out emails and a notice on the website if this eventuates . 

“The new restrictions do not apply to businesses operating under a COVID Safe Checklist and therefore we 
are exempt. 

I understand that some clubs may elect to discontinue meeting while there are active COVID 19 cases in 
the community, but for those who wish to continue meeting the following instructions need to be adhered to 
in order to comply. 
Under the Directive No.5, we are operating a Community Facility/Meeting Hall with the following 
restrictions; 

• For seated patrons only 
• No buffet self-service 
• As the auditorium is less than 200m2, we are allowed to have 2m2 per person capped at 50 people 
• Must observe the 1.5metre physical distancing rule. 

Under our COVID Safe Voluntary Checklist we must: 
• Not allow people to enter who have symptoms of COVID 19 or who have been in contact with active 

cases. 
• Have separate entrances and exits for high traffic areas such as toilets etc. 
• Provide hand washing facilities where practical 
• Provide hand sanitiser stations 
• No communal refreshment or water stations 

What does this mean for us? 
• The Kitchen is closed to general traffic with no self-service tea and coffee or cakes and biscuits. 
• The Veranda is still available for dinner before meetings with a few new rules 
• The Auditorium is limited to 50 people as long as 1.5metre physical distancing is observed, 

members from the same household do not need to distance themselves.”  
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“The Veteran Car Club will. 
• Provide another hand washing station on the veranda near the cold room, this has liquid soap, 

running water and paper towel dispenser. 
• Provide Hand Sanitiser Stations at the front entrance, sliding door entrance and kitchen servery.. 
• The front door is a two way entrance and exit. 
• The North facing sliding door is an Entrance only 
• The East facing sliding door is an Exit only 
• The kitchen entrance from the Auditorium is blocked to the kitchen and is the entrance to the toilets 

only. 
• The toilet exit is to the veranda entrancing back through the sliding door.” 

AFFILIATION FORMS 

Remember that NO PAYMENT is required for continuing clubs, however we need the forms filled out and 
returned by 10th September 2020 to build our new data base. If your AGM is after this just fill in the form, 
return it and when you have a change of officers just email us the new info and we will amend our 
database. 
Clubs that don’t send in the re Affiliation form before the end of September could miss out on the FREE 
period. 

 TMR  

Rod Graydon has sadly recently resigned from his TMR position, Albert Budworth has replaced Rod as 
main TMR representative, while Doug Murphy has been appointed in the Assistant TMR position. These 
positions are alongside Doug Young who is our 3rd delegate. 
Many thanks to Rod for his time and effort in this position. 

MOTOR RECREATIONAL ACTIVITIES  
QHMC tabled a report on this in December 2019 this is the findings of that report  
Click on the link https://www.parliament.qld.gov.au/Documents/TableOffice/TabledPapers/
2020/5620T1401.pdf 

IMPROMPTU EVENTS 
Transport has advised us that this is a privilege and not to be abused or we may lose the use of it.  
Extract from recent TMR meeting, “Basically, the purpose of Impromptu Events is, when you complete 
the Impromptu Events form, you are inviting other club members to come along, as if it were a club 
run. This means you have to allow time for other members to consider your proposal and respond. 
Some clubs have adopted 48 hours as the minimum between the time of posting and the start of the 
run. This seems a reasonable time to extend the invitation. It may be other members are not 
interested in joining your proposed run, but they must be given the time and  opportunity to 
consider it”. This link will take you to the relevant page  https://www.qld.gov.au/transport/registration/fees/
concession/special-interest/restrictions  
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EVENTS  

The news does not get any better with further cancellations listed below in red, 
2020 
3rd-7th October  DDVVMC 50th Anniversary celebration incorporating the 2020 SQ QHMC rally 
10th & 11th October LAMA invitational rally 
18th October Brisbane Southside Morris Minor Car Club annual display day at Ormiston 
14th & 15th November 2020Bendigo Swap Victoria  
29th November All Holden Day 
2021 
6th-7th February Toowoomba Swap 
May  QVVA swap Carina 

On a more positive note below is an event going still ahead 
2021 
23rd May Macs Bridge at the Belmont Rifle Range 
 Rescheduled Chrysler Expo 2021 
The Chrysler Owners’ Club Qld is planning to present it’s Chrysler Expo 2021 on Sunday 21 March 2021 at 
Rocklea Show Grounds. We would like to invite you/your Club members to come along and participate. 
Expo will feature the show n shine of Mopars, the swap meet and the diverse range of vintage and historic 
themed exhibits (hopefully including: trucks, buses, taxis, fire engines, ambulances, speed cars, motor 
cycles, mopeds, Penny Farthing bikes and other historical cycles, stationary engines) and more. Exhibitors 
are welcome to come in period dress. The 2019 Chrysler Expo, the first with vintage and historic themes, 
was big and varied, and we anticipate Expo in 2021 will be brighter and with even more variety. Gates open 
6am. 
Within the Covid 19 Safety Plan applicable to the Show Grounds, a crowd of up to 5000 can be admitted. 
There will be strict adherence to social distancing, hygiene, contact tracing and other rules. 
Presentation of Chrysler Expo will be conditional upon Covid Safe rules and health authority directives that 
may apply in March 2021. If Expo 2021 is cancelled, notices will be posted on the Chrysler Expo Face 
Book page, the Chrysler Owners’ Car Club web site and it’s Face Book page. Sunday 5 September 2021 
Rocklea Show Grounds has been reserved as a backup in case of 21 March cancellation. 
  
So we would welcome you to join us. Inquiries Club Secretary Ph 0402845925 or doug@realres.com.au 
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